
KARTSPORT HAMILTON PRACTICE RULES 

 

Due to the Hamilton Kart Track being under noise restrictions we ask you to read the 

following Practice Rules and to respect these.  Going forward we would like the Council to 

negotiate on these and for us to be in a position to do so it will take all drivers to adhere the 

following: 

 

 Practice hours are from 9am – 5pm on allocated days throughout the year.  Please 

refer to Practice Calendar under Race Calendar tab on our website for details. 

 The Indemnity Form must be completed by all drivers and a practice fee of $10 for a 

member and $20 for a non member paid before going out on the track. 

 For drivers not a member of Kartsport New Zealand you must complete and sign a 

Kartsport New Zealand Practice Licence form. 

 Drivers must wear the appropriate safety gear in accordance with Kartsport New 

Zealand standards. 

 Karts must meet Kartsport New Zealand specifications. 

 Only practice in your Racing Class.  Cadets are not allowed on the track with any 

other class.  Juniors drivers are not allowed on the track with any Senior Drivers at 

all times. 

 Please be respectful of drivers waiting to practice, please limit your session on the 

track so everyone gets fair practice time.  

 All karts must come off the track and stop either at the Scrutineering Shed or 

entrance to grid area (if there is one or two practicing).  There is to be no driving of 

karts round pit areas. 

 No alcohol consumption.   

 Please contact Mike Grimshaw on 021 330 452 prior to arriving at the track to 

ascertain someone is there or is able to be there to unlock the security gates. 

 Club Committee contact details, indemnity forms are located inside the shelter 

located on the grid. 

 

Thank you for taking the time to read these guidelines, these are put in place to ensure the 

safety of our drivers and for the future of our club. 


